
Town of North Hills 

Council Meeting Minutes 

August 12, 2021 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7pm by acting Mayor Fred Newberry at the Ohio Valley Conference 

Room. Present: Regina Smith, Rachel Hensley, Chris Nahley, Fred Newberry. Don Stemple and Dale 

Baumgartner were present via phone. Absent: Cheney English 

 

Minutes 

 

A motion was made to approve the July 8th minutes was made by Chris Nahley, seconded by Regina 

Smith, approved by council. 

 

Safety 

 

Heat safety was discussed. Stay hydrated. If you have children, always check your back seats when 

getting out of the car so that children are not left in hot car. 

 

Recorder's Report 

 

Received letter from the office of the Governor concerning covid relief funds. The town will be 

receiving the first half in the amount of $151,602.75 this month and the second half will be received 

summer 2022. 

 

Building Permit 

 

108 North Hills Drive. Pro Co is doing the work. 

 

Committee Updates 

 

Highway clean-up has been rescheduled for August 21. 

 

The urban deer hunt is scheduled for October. Details to be tabled until next meeting when Dale and 

Cheney are in attendance. 

 

Town Crier is in production. This edition will include golf cart guidelines, as it has been a big concern 

among residents.  

 

Don Stemple has spoken to the owner of Scohy Bros Arcade, and he is willing to host a North Hills 

volunteer night as an appreciation for those who help around the town. It will be August 29 from 2-

5pm. Owner is renting it to town at no cost. 

 

Town Business 

 

Town received one snow removal bid. It was from Jason Enoch with Lawns Unlimited. A motion was 

made to accept the bid by Fred Newberry, seconded by Rachel Hensley, approved by council. 

 

Health and Welfare 

 



A few residents have expressed concerns over the odor coming from the pond work. We have asked 

that residents please be patient with us during this time. 

 

A motion was made by Rachel Hensley to adjourn the meeting at 7:41 pm, seconded by Chris Nahley, 

approved by council. The next regular scheduled meeting will be on August 26, 2021, at the Ohio 

Valley University conference room at 7pm. 


